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QUESTION 1

DRAG DROP 

You create three tables by running the following Transact-SQL statements: 

For reporting purposes, you need to find the active user count for each role, and the total active user count. The result
must be ordered by active user count of each role. You must use common table expressions (CTEs). Which four
Transact-SQL segments should you use to develop the solution? To answer, move the appropriate Transact-SQL
segments from the list of Transact-SQL segments to the answer area and arrange them in the correct order. 

Select and Place: 



Correct Answer: 



 

 

QUESTION 2

DRAG DROP 

You need to create a stored procedure to update a table named Sales.Customers. The structure of the table is shown in
the exhibit. (Click the exhibit button.) 



The stored procedure must meet the following requirements: 

Accept two input parameters. 

Update the company name if the customer exists. 

Return a custom error message if the customer does not exist. 

Which five Transact-SQL segments should you use to develop the solution? To answer, move the appropriate Transact-
SQL segments from the list of Transact-SQL segments to the answer area and arrange them in the correct order. 

NOTE: More than one order of answer choices is correct. You will receive credit for any of the correct orders you select. 

Select and Place: 



Correct Answer: 

 

 

QUESTION 3

You are developing a mobile app to manage meetups. The app allows for users to view the 25 closest people with
similar interests. You have a table that contains records for approximately two million people. You create the table by
running the following Transact-SQL statement: 



You create the following table valued function to generate lists of people: 

You need to build a report that shows meetings with at least two people only. What should you use? 

A. OUTER APPLY 

B. CROSS APPLY 

C. PIVOT 

D. LEFT OUTER JOIN 

Correct Answer: B 

References: https://www.sqlshack.com/the-difference-between-cross-apply-and-outer-apply-in-sql-server/ 

 

QUESTION 4

Note: This question is part of a series of questions that present the same scenario. Each question in the series contains
a unique solution that might meet the stated goals. Some question sets might have more than one correct solution,
while 

others might not have a correct solution. 

After you answer a question in this section. You will NOT be able to return to it. As a result, these questions will not
appear in the review screen. 

You create a table named Products by running the following Transact-SQL statement: 



You have the following stored procedure: 

You need to modify the stored procedure to meet the following new requirements: 

Insert product records as a single unit of work. 

Return error number 51000 when a product fails to insert into the database. 

If a product record insert operation fails, the product information must not be permanently written to the database. 

Solution: You run the following Transact-SQL statement: 



Does the solution meet the goal? 

A. Yes 

B. No 

Correct Answer: B 

 

 

QUESTION 5

You need to create a database object that meets the following requirements: 

accepts a product identifies as input 

calculates the total quantity of a specific product, including quantity on hand and quantity on order 

caches and reuses execution plan 

returns a value 

can be called from within a SELECT statement 



can be used in a JOIN clause 

What should you create? 

A. an extended stored procedure 

B. a user-defined table-valued function 

C. a user-defined stored procedure that has an OUTPUT parameter 

D. a memory-optimized table that has updated statistics 

Correct Answer: B 

References: https://www.techrepublic.com/blog/the-enterprise-cloud/understand-when-to-use-user-defined-functions-in-
sql-server/ 

 

QUESTION 6

HOTSPOT 

You have a database that contains the following tables: tblRoles, tblUsers, and tblUsersInRoles. 

The table tblRoles is defined as follows. 

You have a function named ufnGetRoleActiveUsers that was created by running the following Transact-SQL statement: 

You need to list all roles and their corresponding active users. The query must return the RoleId, RoleName, and
UserName columns. If a role has no active users, a NULL value should be returned as the UserName for that role. How
should you complete the Transact-SQL statement? To answer, select the appropriate Transact-SQL segments in the
answer area. 



Hot Area: 

Correct Answer: 

 

 

QUESTION 7

You have a database that stores information about server and application errors. The database contains the following
table: Servers 

Errors 



You need to return all unique error log messages and the server where the error occurs most often. Which Transact-
SQL statement should you run? 

A. B. C. D. 

Correct Answer: A  

 

QUESTION 8



Note: This question is part of a series of questions that use the same or similar answer choices. An answer choice may
be correct for more than one question in the series. Each question is independent of the other questions in this series.
Information and details provided in a question apply to that question. 

You have a database for a banking system. The database has two tables named tblDepositAcct and tblLoanAcct that
store deposit and loan accounts, respectively. Both tables contain the following columns: 

You need to run a query to find the total number of customers who have both deposit and loan accounts. Which
Transact-SQL statement should you run? 





A. B. C. D. E. F. G. H. 

Correct Answer: A 

The SQL INTERSECT operator is used to return the results of 2 or more SELECT statements. However, it only returns
the rows selected by all queries or data sets. If a record exists in one query and not in the other, it will be omitted from
the INTERSECT results. 

References: https://www.techonthenet.com/sql/intersect.php 

 

QUESTION 9

Note: This question is part of a series of questions that present the same scenario. Each question in the series contains
a unique solution that might meet the stated goals. Some question sets might have more than one correct solution,
while 

others might not have a correct solution. 

After you answer a question in this section. You will NOT be able to return to it. As a result, these questions will not
appear in the review screen. 

You have a database that contains a single table named tblVehicleRegistration. The table is defined as follows: 

You run the following query: 

The query output window displays the following error message: "Conversion failed when converting the varchar value
`AB012\\' to data type int." You need to resolve the error. Solution: You modify the Transact-SQL statement as follows: 

Does the solution meet the goal? 

A. Yes 

B. No 



Correct Answer: B 

 

QUESTION 10

DRAG DROP 

Note: This question is part of a series of questions that use the same scenario. For your convenience, the scenario is
repeated in each question. Each question presents a different goal and answer choices, but the text of the scenario is 

exactly the same in each question on this series. 

You have a database that tracks orders and deliveries for customers in North America. System versioning is enabled for
all tables. The database contains the Sales.Customers, Application.Cities, and Sales.CustomerCategories tables. 

Details for the Sales.Customers table are shown in the following table: 

Details for the Application.Cities table are shown in the following table: 

Details for the Sales.CustomerCategories table are shown in the following table: 



The marketing department is performing an analysis of how discount affect credit limits. They need to know the average
credit limit per standard discount percentage for customers whose standard discount percentage is between zero and
four. 

You need to create a query that returns the data for the analysis. 

How should you complete the Transact-SQL statement? To answer, drag the appropriate Transact-SQL segments to
the correct locations. Each Transact-SQL segments may be used once, more than once, or not at all. You may need to
drag the split bar between panes or scroll to view content. 

Select and Place: 

Correct Answer: 

Box 1: 0, 1, 2, 3, 4 

Pivot example: 

-- Pivot table with one rowand five columns 



SELECT \\'AverageCost\\' AS Cost_Sorted_By_Production_Days, 

[0], [1], [2], [3], [4] 

FROM 

(SELECT DaysToManufacture, StandardCost 

FROM Production.Product) AS SourceTable 

PIVOT 

( 

AVG(StandardCost) 

FOR DaysToManufacture IN ([0], [1], [2], [3], [4]) 

) AS PivotTable; 

Box 2: [CreditLimit] 

Box 3: PIVOT 

You can use the PIVOT and UNPIVOT relational operators to change a table-valued expression into another table.
PIVOT rotates a table-valued expression by turning the unique values from one column in the expression into multiple 

columns in the output, and performs aggregations where they are required on any remaining column values that are
wanted in the final output. 

Box 4: 0, 1, 2, 3, 4 

The IN clause determines whether a specified value matches any value in a subquery or a list. 

Syntax: test_expression [ NOT ] IN ( subquery | expression [ ,...n ] ) 

Where expression[ ,... n ] is a list of expressions to test for a match. All expressions must be of the same type as
test_expression. 

References: https://technet.microsoft.com/en-us/library/ms177410(v=sql.105).aspx 

 

QUESTION 11

SIMULATION 

You have a database that contains the following tables. 



You need to create a query that lists the highest-performing salespersons based on the current year-to-date sales
period. The query must meet the following requirements: 

Return the LastName and SalesYTD for the three salespersons with the highest year-to-date sales values. 

Exclude salespersons that have no value for TerritoryID. 

Construct the query using the following guidelines: 

Use the first letter of a table name as the table alias. 

Use two-part column names. 

Do not surround object names with square brackets. 

Do not use implicit joins. 

Use only single quotes for literal text. 

Use aliases only if required. 





Part of the correct Transact-SQL has been provided in the answer area below. Enter the code in the answer area that
resolves the problem and meets the stated goals or requirements. You can add code within the code that has been
provided as well as below it. 

1 SELECT top 3 lastname,salesYTD 2 FROM Person AS p INNER JOIN SalesPerson AS s 3 ON p.PersonID =
s.SalesPersonID 4 WHERE territoryid is null 5 order by salesytd dsec 

Use the Check Syntax button to verify your work. Any syntax or spelling errors will be reported by line and character
position. 

Correct Answer: Please see 

1 SELECT top 3 lastname,salesYTD 

2 FROM Person AS p INNER JOIN SalesPerson AS s 

3 ON p.PersonID = s.SalesPersonID 

4 WHERE territoryid is not null 

5 order by salesytd desc 

Note: 

On line 4 add a not before null. 

On line 5 change dsec to desc. 

 

QUESTION 12

You need to create a database object that meets the following requirements: 

accepts a product identified as input 

calculates the total quantity of a specific product, including quantity on hand and quantity on order 

caches and reuses execution plan 

returns a value 

can be called from within a SELECT statement 

can be used in a JOIN clause What should you create? 

A. 

an extended stored procedure 

B. 

a user-defined scalar function 

C. 

a user-defined stored procedure that has an OUTPUT parameter 



D. 

a temporary table that has a columnstore index 

Correct Answer: B 

User-defined scalar functions are execution plans that accept parameters, perform an action such as a complex
calculation, and returns the result of that action as a value. The return value can either be a single scalar value or a
result set. 

Furthermore the execution plan is cached and reusable. 

User-defined scalar functions can also be called from within a SELECT statement and can be used in a JOIN clause. 

Incorrect Answers: 

A: Using extended stored procedures is not recommended as they has been deprecated. CLR Integration should be
used instead of extended stored procedures. 

C: Stored procedures cannot be used in a SELECT statement or in a JOIN clause. 

D: A temporary table is a result set and not a value. 

References: 

https://www.c-sharpcorner.com/UploadFile/996353/difference-between-stored-procedure-and-user-defined-functio/ 
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